

The Hill Primary Academy

Tudor Street, Thurnscoe, Rotherham S63 0DS **Tel**: 01709 892145 www.astreathehill.org

Principal: E.Cadman

Thursday 1st September 2022

Empowering children in a life full of choices

Dear parent/ carer,

We hope that you have had a fantastic summer break. We are looking forward to welcoming you all back on Tuesday 6th September.

School gates open at 8.40. The doors will be open at 8.45 and close at 9am. It is the school expectation that children arrive at 8.45 if possible. They should be sat down, in the classroom for 9am, ready to learn.

Please remember that the MUGA and trim trails are not to be used by the children before or after school. They should only be used with full adult supervision.

All that your children need for the first day back in school is themselves and a book bag.

If you know that important contact information for yourselves such as home addresses and contact numbers have changed then please let the school office know in case of emergency.

Classroom entrances

Nursery and Reception entrances remain unchanged.

The yellow year 1/2 corridor remains unchanged. All Year 1 and 2 classrooms have signs on the doors.

Years 4 and 5 should enter through the red door next year. Years 3 and 6 through the blue door. This is to limit traffic through the doors for health and safety reasons. If you are unsure which door is which then please check the school website for the map.

Members of staff will be on the playground to help and will also be in the corridors of school to make sure that all children get to their classrooms safely.

Kind regards,

Emma Cadman

Principal